Panmure District School News
No.02 - Term.3, Week 02 –Monday 31 July 2017
Greetings, Kia ora, Talofa lava, Kia orana, Malo e lelei, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Namaste, An Young Haseyo, Konichiwha, Bula Vinaka, Sawadee, Dobra Dan, Ni Hao, As-salamu alaykum, Hola

Special Announcement - 

Congratulations, I am excited to share with you some good news about one of the entries from a student of Panmure District School - Lorraine Toki has received a highly commended prize for the artwork she submitted in The Coffee Club / KidsCan Christmas artwork competition this year. As part of this your school will receive $500 in prize money.  
Cook Island Week 

This week the school is celebrating Cook Island language. It would be great to see our students’ involvement in acknowledging other cultures. 


Student Led Conference

Another awesome opportunity for the parents to come to this student led conference and the students will have the privilege of explaining to their parents as they progress in learning. The conference is held this week, 

Wednesday 02 August from 2.00pm to 8.00pm 

Thursday 03 August from 2.00pm to 6.00pm. 

There will be the Visual Arts Exhibition in the hall on both these days which was done in Term 2 by each classroom. Parents are encouraged to come and witness the children’s hardwork through colour and art. 

The specific timing is given out to all the students today. Please check in your child’s bag or ask them for the timing sheets. 
A reminder that the school will finish at 2.00pm on both the conference days. 
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Hearing and Vision
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A reminder to all parents that hearing and vision nurses will be in school next week Friday 11 August. 
If you have any concerns with regards to your child’s hearing and vision please send a not to the class teacher and it will be taken in account with the nurses to check your child. 
Sleeping Habits for Ages 6 to 13 years 
It is important to highlight to parents that the children need ample sleep to regain energy and come to school with a fresh mind. As per the studies, it show that school aged children need at least 9 to 11 hours of sleep per day to a healthy body and mind. They also need to eat a healthy variety of food to keep them energise for the whole day. Please bring this into your attention as this will help your child’s healthy future. 

Changes to School Lunch Orders – 
The school is going to trial chicken wraps from this week, on Wednesdays only for lunch orders. The price is $6.00 for the wrap. It is very nice and a healthier option for students to have for their lunch orders. 
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Upcoming Important Dates – 

Eastern Zone Netball for both girls and boys on Tuesday 08 August. 

Kidscan Crazy Mufti Day on Friday 11 August at school. 

Hearing and Vision on Friday 11 August as well. 

Dental Van in School on Monday 14 August and Tuesday 15 August. 
One Tree Hill College 

One Tree Hill College will be begin their enrolment process shortly for 2018. They are holding their OPEN DAY on Monday 07 August. As the college is at capacity, all enrolments will be governed under the college’s enrolment scheme. This means that all out of zone applicants will go into a ballot. If you wish to enrol a child at the college for 2018, either in zone or out of zone, you must go to One Tree Hill during one of their enrolment days on Wednesday 09 August and Thursday 10 August between 8am and 8pm. 
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Second Hand School Uniform 

As you are aware that we are going through the winter season. The weather is not very pleasant with the constant rain. It is wise to have a second set of uniform ready for your child to wear for school. We have got some second hand uniform items available at school. Please come and see the office staff if you are interested.  
Week of Engineering 

Explore innovations in engineering with interactive displays, designs and build competitions, a screening of the Dream Big Documentary, even robots! 

The expo is held on 05 August from 10am to 4pm. 

Venue: University of Auckland, 23 Symonds Street. 

The best part is that the expo is free of charge. 

An interesting opportunity for our students to visualise what is in display. 
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Merit Awards 
Room 3 – 

Leon Wu for his improvement in writing and group work. 
Dipasha Prasad for her improvement in using punctuation and recrafting. 
Room 4 - 

Estelle Tauaneai for her excellent recall of concepts learned in measurement. 
Faioso Uilou for applying units of measurements in solving Maths problems. 
Room 5 - 

Krishna Patel for completing all her classwork and homework in a timely manner. 
Marlon Gao for his consistent effort and making outstanding progress in Mathematics. 
Room 6 – 

Estelle Tauaneai for contributing ideas during class discussions. 
Samiya Baker for showing empathy for fellow classmates. 
Room 9 - 

T.J. Ameke for his efforts to sound out his word endings. 
Krishan Patel for sharing good ideas about his holiday and his story writing. 
Room 10 - 

Ztahry Talaiai for being able to think of questions in his head as he reads. 
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Skarlotte Aviu for settling quickly into the school environment. 
Environmental Award – Room 6
For their amazing artwork and the time and care taken in displaying them in the hall. 
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Duffy Book Awards 

Mariesall Schwenke for developing independence in using comprehension strategies to understand the text. 
Elvirina Ram for consistency in locating and evaluating information in the text. 

Krrish Narayan for maintaining a strong foucs towards completing tasks. 
Niukasela Phillips for being helpful and considerate to others. 

Hazel Godoy for her willingness to support her peers. 

Evlyeen Ram for being a positive role model. 

Gamza Dakum for making an effort to read everyday for homework. 
Miracle Vaovasa for his enthusiasm in researching facts about the novel his is reading to extend his understanding. 

Mead Luo for extending his learning by researching using the internet. 
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